Office of the Governor

THE CONTRACTOR OF ALLUID

STATE CAPITOL
MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130

(334) 242-7100

Kay Ivey Governor

STATE OF ALABAMA

Kay lvey

TO: Mayor John Hammock, City of Tallassee

FROM: Governor Kay Ivey

DATE: Tuesday, January 11, 2022

RE: Flags Lowered Honoring Former Tallassee Mayor Robert "Bobby" Payne

I hereby authorize you to order flags be flown at half-staff in the city of Tallassee to honor former Tallassee Mayor Robert "Bobby" Payne, who passed away on Saturday, January 8, 2022 for his dedication to public service.

Mayor Payne served 24 years as mayor of Tallassee. He also served as president of the Alabama League of Municipalities from 1996-1997, chairman of the Southern Municipal Conference, chairman of the Central Alabama Regional Planning Commission and chairman of the Alabama Municipal Insurance Corporation for 12 years.

The flags in the city of Tallassee may be flown at half-staff on the day of his interment on Wednesday, January 12, 2022 until sunset.

KI/lj